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COVID Update 

 

• We request that you continue to follow the hand sanitising regime between tables. 

• Remember, if a member of your household is awaiting Covid test results, and needs to isolate 
until the results are received, you need to isolate as well. 

• Check in using the Qld App at each session. 

Lessons 

Our Club will be represented at the Seniors Expo being held at the Morayfield Event Centre (near 
Bunnings) on Friday November 12th.   

We hope to drum up some business and we will be offering free Mini Bridge Sessions to inte rested 

people on Saturday 13th and Monday 15th November at 9.30 AM.  If you know anyone who would be 

interested please ask them to come along. 



 Competitions. 

 

MIT COMPETITION 

 

This annual competition is held over 4 sessions during August.  Participating players must play with 4 
different partners. 

Congratulations to Carrolyn Reiter for taking out the title for 2021. 



GARDNER PAIRS COMPETITION 

 

Each year we recognise the contribution of Bob and Marcia Gardner, great supporters of the club and 

mentors for new players.  The first event was held in 2014.  This year's event was held on 4th of 

September. 

The winners were Janet Fitzgerald and Bev Connell.  Great job ladies.! 

BERYL CRAMB COMPETITION 

 

Chris and Shirley Watson from the Moreton Bribie Bridge Club were the winners of this annual 

competition held on 26th September.  It was established in commemoration of the contributions of 

Beryl Cramb who supported the Bribie Contract Bridge, Moreton Bribie Bridge Club and Caboolture 

Bridge Club during their formative years. 

STRINGFELLOW TEAMS CONGRESS 

This competition was first held in 2018 in recognition of the wonderful contributions of Derek and 
Eunice Stringfellow.  The format and size has morphed since then, with it becoming a Congress this year.  

We are always pleased to have Steve Murray as our director, and this year we welcomed Immy as our 
"caddy-in-training". 



 

1 - A Grade Winners: Ray Ellaway, Yolanda Carter, Kim Ellaway & Toni Bardon 

 

2 - B Grade Winners:  Jenny Hays, Hugh Gehrmann, Charlene Frederiksen & Nigel Cleminson 



 

3 - C Grade Winners:  Tim Sayer, Alison Bodman, Karen Jorin & Dave Bruce. 

We were pleased to have players from far and wide, representing the following clubs: Dalby, Brisbane, 
Sunshine Coast, Redland, Toowong, Redcliffe, Northern Suburbs & Moreton Bribie.  

 



 

OTHER EVENTS - AROUND AND ABOUT 

 

4 - First Place getters in B grade - Well done Peter and Ross. 



Queensland Senior Pairs Competition held at the Sunshine Coast Bridge Club on Sunday November 14th 

had number of players representing our club.  Eligibility required players to be born after Jan 1, 1960 (so 

a pretty easily filled requirement for most of us) 

 

5 - Jenny and Charlene were second place getters in B grade - Go Girls! 

 

6 - Jan and Rosie came 2nd in the Novice Pairs competition at Noosa.  Well Done ladies . 



 

7 - Noreen, Tony, Deb and Gary came first in B grade at the Gympie Teams Congress. 

 

8 - Peter, Ross, Fay and John came second in the Arana Teams Championship. 

 

9 - Noreen & Tony came 4th in the Dalby Pairs Congress. 

Coming Events 

 

Monday 15th November:        Movember Pairs:  A Red MP club event. 



 

Saturday 11th December:       Club Christmas Party:    A Red MP event plus a sumptuous Christmas 

lunch. We can kick up our heels up and make this the highlight of what has been a  very difficult year for 
all members.  

 Please register for the lunch at the club so that we can arrange the catering.  Registration for the bridge 

component may be done online as usual. 

Saturday 18th December:        Christmas Pairs:  A Red MP club event. 

Happy bridging everyone 

Noreen Weyling 

Tournament Organiser 



Director's Corner 

 

Here are few reminders and clarifications of common situations at the bridge table: 

• HESITATION during bidding: is not an infraction, but the player's partner must not be influenced 

by the hesitation. 

• ALL responses to Stayman should be alerted. 

• Dummy can attempt to stop Declarer committing an infraction, but cannot draw attention to it 

once it has occurred.  For example, if Declarer plays from the wrong hand by either calling for a 

card from Dummy, or playing incorrectly from their own hand, Dummy must not draw attention 

to this, as the infraction has occurred. 



• Dummy should not move cards to fill a space created by a suit void, as this is disruptive to 

Declarer and Defenders. 

• When a claim is made by Declarer, they must state their proposed line of play.  This should make 

mention of any outstanding trumps (eg. "drawing trumps"), and how they plan to travel between 

hands if relevant. 

• Recording Results:  When you are on opening lead, your first priority after the auction is to make 

the opening lead.  This should be done before entering the contract into the Bridgemate.  The 

same applies to dummy - spread your hand before doing anything else. 

• Alerts:  Do not explain the meaning of an alerted bid unless asked by an opponent.  

Our Members Having Fun 

 



 

 

Peter Finney delighted Margaret Courtney by collecting her for a session in his sports car.  They were 
both appropriately attired for the occasion. 



 

Our resident 'bookie' at the Melbourne Cup session!  Great outfit Derek.  

Club Improvements 

The committee are currently arranging the installation of cupboards in the main room of the club to 

house the belongings of our tenants and create additional storage for our side tables.  This will improve 

the look of our interior by eliminating the clutter.  At this time the work does not have a scheduled start 
date but we anticipate it will be shortly after Christmas - fingers crossed. 



Masterpoint Notes 

 



 

ABF Newsletter 

Click here for a .pdf version of the October 2021 ABF Newsletter1 

Read about the online portal for ABF members (page 10) called My ABF.  Register to update your profile 
and readily access ABF information. 

QBA Bulletin 

The QBA Bulletin vol. 47 No 3 can be found here.2 

Thanks to Kim Ellaway for getting our Congress pictures into the Bulletin, just in time  for publication - 

pages 16 & 17. 

                                                                 
1http://abfevents.com.au/newsletter/October2021/October2021.pdf 
2https://qldbridge.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/QBAOct21.pdf 

http://abfevents.com.au/newsletter/October2021/October2021.pdf
https://qldbridge.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/QBAOct21.pdf


Community Information 

Check out issues of Feature Magazine3 to read articles covering the area from North Lakes to Caboolture. 

 

                                                                 
3https://www.featuremagazine.com.au/ 

https://www.featuremagazine.com.au/

